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This Year’s Class Assembly Dates 
 

Class assemblies take place at 9.15 am on Thursday mornings and last for about 15 minutes. Parents and 
carers are invited to come along and watch their children present their learning from their half termly topic.  
  

Years 1,2 and 3 Years 4,5 and 6 

Thursday 21st November 1NS Thursday 28th November 5FM 

Thursday 30th January 3/4BW Thursday 6th February 6LM 

Thursday 13th February 2SD Thursday 13th March 6KL 

Thursday 20th March 2LT Thursday 27th March 4BG 

Thursday 3rd April 3LS Thursday 8th May 5RS 

Thursday 15th May 3NI Thursday 22nd May 4GS 

Thursday 5th June 1ST Thursday 12th June 6SB 

Thursday 19th June  Thursday 26th June 5OF 

Thursday 3rd July 1JM   
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Upcoming Events for the Spring Term: 
 

14.02.25 – Tutorial day, school closed to children  
WB 17.02.25 – Half term holiday 
24.02.25 – Children return to school 
06.03.25 – World Book Day (no dress up, dress up moved to next day) 
06.03.25 – Years 3 and 4 trip to The Royal Festival Hall 
07.03.25 – Dress up for World Book Day (book themed dress up)  
07.03.25 – International Women’s Day 
10.03.25 – Moonbeam Class trip to The Horniman Museum 
13.03.25 – Sunshine Class trip to The Horniman Museum 
13.03.25 – Year 4 multiplication check parents’ and carers’ workshop, 9.15am 
19.03.25 – Early Years Celebration Day (for parents and carers) 9.15 – 10.15am 
31.03.25 – Nursery reading workshop for parents and carers, 9.15am 
01.04.25 – Years 3 and 4 trip to The British Museum  
 

 
Please check this page weekly as dates will be added throughout the term.  
 
 
Spring Term Library Visits 
 

Each term every class has the opportunity to visit Grove Vale library. Children spend some time exploring the 
library, younger children often have a story session and then all children borrow a book to bring back to 
school with them. If you are able to accompany your child’s class on their library visit please speak to their 
class teacher.  
 
            

 10.20-11.00  10.20-11.00 

Thurs 9th Jan 6LM Thurs 27th Feb 3LS 

Fri 10th Jan 6MS Fri 28th Feb 2LT 

Thurs 16th Jan 6SB Thurs 6th March 2SD 

Fri 17th Jan 5RS Fri 7th March 1JM 

Thurs 23rd Jan 5FM Thurs 13th March 1NS 

Fri 24th Jan 5OF Fri 14th March 1ST 

Thurs 30th Jan 4GS Thurs 20th March Moonbeam 

Fri 31st Jan 4BG Fri 21st March Sunshine 

Thurs 6th Feb 3/4BW Thurs 27th March Ladybird 

Fri 7th Feb 3NI Fri 28th March Butterfly 

 
              
 
 
  



News and Reminders 
 
International Women’s Day 
 

International Women's Day is on 8th March and the theme this year is #AccelerateAction.  
 

"Let's #AccelerateAction to speed up the rate of progress for gender equality." 
 

Find out more about International Women’s day here: https://www.internationalwomensday.com/  
 

At school, children are going to learn about specific inspirational women based around a theme e.g. sport or 
STEM. Their task in class will be to create a speech, in a group, to read out about their chosen inspirational 
woman and the best ones will be selected to perform in a dedicated assembly. 
 

Holiday task for children: 
 

Over the half term, can you research any inspirational women? What did they do? What impact did they 
make? Try to choose someone who achieved in the field your class has chosen for a focus then you can bring 
your research to school to share and it could form part of your group presentation. 
 
World Book Day 
 

We love reading at Bessemer, so rather than celebrating World Book Day, we are stretching it out into 
World Book Week! 
 

Of course, we will all dress up as our favourite book characters on Friday 7th March, but we also have 
activities planned for the rest of the week. Here’s a quick look at what we have going on so far, thanks to 
our reading leads Oliver and Josie for organizing the fun! 
 

Years 1-6:  
Illustration workshops with Hannah Robinson - Friday 7th March. 
 

Early Years: 
Story sessions delivered by year 5 and 6 children to Nursery and Reception (Tuesday to Friday).   
Book making activities in class.  
Parents and carers invited to share stories in class. 
 

Competition: 
This will be introduced to the children during World Book Day Assemblies. They will be designing book 
covers (KS1) or blurbs (KS2) for their own story.  
 

Pop-up Bookshop: 
Each class will be given slot to attend the pop-up book shop on either Thursday 6th or Friday 7th. Children get 
to choose a pre-loved book to take home and keep.  
 

Timestable Rockstars Competition 
 

Well done to 4GS who won the Number Day Timestable Rockstars competition – they can look forward to 
some extra playtime after half term! 
 
Half Term Activities 
 

As well as the International Women’s Day activity above and all the topic homework ideas shared in your 
child’s new knowledge organizer to keep your child busy this half term, there are half term activity flyers at 
the end of the newsletter.  
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News and Reminders 
 

Governor Awards 
 

Governors are an essential part of any school and at The Gem Federation we are very proud of our 
incredibly strong and supportive governing body. Yesterday Southwark held Governor Awards to celebrate 
the contributions of outstanding governors across the authority and we are very pleased to share that two 
of those awards went to The Gem Federation! Huge congratulations and heartfelt thanks go to Ingrid, who 
started out as a parent governor and stayed on board long after her children left Bessemer, providing 
immeasurable support over the years, and Janet, who is a a fantastic clerk who keeps our governing body 
running smoothly.  

                                   
 

 

 

Sharing Children’s Learning 
Demonstrating our core value of being Creative and Practical and Connected to the Community 

 
Children in Year 5’s writing lessons this half term have been based on the book The London Eye Mystery, so 
this week they headed up to London for a ride on The London Eye to bring the story to life! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sharing Children’s Learning 
Demonstrating our core values of being Creative and Practical and Connected to the Community 

 

We always try to make the most of our links to our local and wider community and take advantage of all of 
the opportunities this offers. Last week children in Year 4 took part in an online ballet workshop offered by 
The Royal Opera Company and this week Year 6 children had a fun but muddy afternoon taking part in a 
rugby tournament led by a coach from Old Alleynians.  
 

                        
 
Children in Year 1 had a great time at The Maritime Museum yesterday, finding out more about their recent 
Polar Regions and Explorers topics: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                          



  

Sharing Children’s Learning 
Demonstrating our core values of being Creative and Practical and Connected to the Community 

 

Once again we have been so impressed by the amazing home learning we have seen this half term! Here are 
some of the great pieces of topic homework children have completed – look out for next half term’s 
knowledge organiser and topic homework which will be sent out today, topic homework is a great way to 
learn about your child’s new topic as a family over half term! 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Word of the Week 
 

Word of the Week is all about developing children’s vocabularies by increasing the number of words they 
know and use. Making these challenging words part of their vocabulary improves children’s speaking and 
listening, reading and writing skills.   
 

The Word of the Week for the week after half term is quarrel. Please help your child to find out the meaning 
of the word and try using it in different ways in sentences.  
 

Try to use the word of the week as much as possible so that it becomes part of your child’s vocabulary. 
Children will receive gems in school for using the word in their speech and writing and for explaining its 
meaning and origin.  
 

If you would like to review this half term’s Words of the Week, they are: 
Bellow   steep   momentum   scour   ooze 

F@B Update 
Pop-up Bookshop! 
Each year our book swap volunteers sort through your donations and fill an entire classroom with a 
wonderful array of colourful donated books. Every Bessemer pupil is then invited to come and look around 
with their class, with each child choosing a book that they would like to keep.  
 

We’re are really looking forward to this event! It’s wonderful seeing the curiosity and joy of children as they 
search through the books and find the one that they want.  
 

We’ll be in touch soon with details and requests for donations. Until then, we wish you a lovely half term 
break! 
 

Online Safety Tip of the Week 
 
This Tuesday, 11th February was Safer Internet Day 2025! This is an international event where different 
organisations come together to share important messages about staying safe online.  
This year’s theme was: 'Too good to be true? Protecting yourself and others from scams online' which 
focused on scams online and how young people can protect themselves from them. In assembly we talked 
about different scams they may experience – from unwanted pop-ups, promises of prizes, ‘too-good-to-be-
true’ offers and unexpected friendship requests from strangers. 
 

The BBC have recorded an online lesson for 7-11 year olds if you wish to explore this year’s theme further 
with your child: https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/live-lessons/articles/zm9vwsg#zm9q3qt  
 

More parent information about talking to your child about scams, phishing and online purchases: 
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/Internet-Matters-Tackling-online-scams-
interactive-guide-Feb-2023-2.pdf 

 
 
Have a great half term break! 

Elizabeth 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/live-lessons/articles/zm9vwsg#zm9q3qt
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/Internet-Matters-Tackling-online-scams-interactive-guide-Feb-2023-2.pdf
https://www.internetmatters.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/Internet-Matters-Tackling-online-scams-interactive-guide-Feb-2023-2.pdf


 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 

 


